


Kozak Korner #35. May 15, 2021

Director's Message

Dear KIS Community,

As we look to the 2021-22 school year, KIS is planning to bring ALL STUDENTS back to the school 
campus and shift our school schedule to reflect previous years. There are a number of things to consider 
when doing this and we want to make sure that everyone understands some of the considerations made 
by the school to make sure we can do this as safely as possible.

Preschool (2-4 yo)
There will be no changes to the preschool program. These classes are already combined.

Elementary (5-10 yo)
Elementary classes will be coming back together into one classroom.   These groups are already limited 
to smaller class sizes (16 students). We are adjusting some furniture in these classrooms to maximize the 
space available.

Middle School  (11-13 yo)
All Middle School students will be attending school on campus, every day. Some of our classrooms have 
shifted spaces to allow for middle school to take on extra rooms. We are also changing 5 middle school 
classrooms to be larger for more space. This means the majority of  the middle school classrooms will 
now be larger in space, as we have already increased the size of some rooms.

Secondary Students
All Secondary School students will be attending school on campus, every day. The size of classes and 
spaces are different for all Secondary classes. Some classes are smaller, while others may have more 
students. However, the average size of these classes still remains relatively small with 16 students. Larger 
spaces will be taken into consideration for any classes that may be larger than 16 students.  

Extremely Limited Online Only Learning Option
KIS will NOT offer the same level of online learning. Depending on the situation, we may accommodate a 
limited “fly on the wall” connection to the classroom and teacher, however, the majority of our focus will 
be shifting to students on campus.  Those wishing to remain completely online will need to consider how 
to move forward at KIS and what options will be available. Any time a class needs to be quarantined or 
there is a government-mandated lockdown, KIS will shift to its online learning plan.

Student Athletics and Activities
Middle School and Secondary will continue with after-school activities. Inter-school competitions will be 
limited, but KIS will plan to have some competitions with schools that are following similar safety 
guidelines. CEESA has canceled the Fall Season, however, KIS will continue to participate in as many 
virtual events as possible. The Elementary Program is scheduling Elementary Activities and will be 
planning a safe way to offer these during the day.

We will be sharing more information and keeping the community updated on any changes, as much can 
change between now and August. Please take a look at the other documents connected to this 
message.

Sincerely, 

Luke Woodruff
Director
Kyiv International School
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